US ERA ARCHIVE DOCUMENT

## UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY



## **REGION 2**

## 290 BROADWAY

NEW YORK, NEW YORK 10007-1866

June 14, 2006

Mr. Victor J. Gallo
Senior Advisor & Counsel, Environmental & Regulatory Affairs
Lower Manhattan Development Corporation
One Liberty Plaza, 20<sup>th</sup> Floor
New York, N.Y. 10006

Re: 130 Liberty Street - June 7, 2006 Revised Roof Search/Cleaning Procedures

Dear Mr. Gallo:

I am writing to follow-up on the June 9, 2006 electronic message that Mr. Emmet Keveney of my staff sent you indicating we had no further comments on your June 7, 2006 Revised Roof Search/Cleaning Procedures for 130 Liberty Street and to confirm that such procedures are acceptable to the United States Environmental Protection Agency (EPA). It is our understanding that the June 7, 2006 Revised Roof Search/Cleaning Procedures are also acceptable to the New York State Department of Labor and the New York City Department of Environmental Protection.

Please notify EPA in advance of commencement of any activities associated with the above-referenced roof procedures.

Sincerely,

M. honglit Pat Evangelista

WTC Coordinator

New York City Response and Recovery Operations

cc: Chris Alonge, NYSDOL

Krish Radhakrishnan, NYCDEP